STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

15 W Yakima Ave, Ste 200 ¢ Yakima, WA 98902-3452 « (509) 575-2490
July 24, 2008 '

Mr. Joe Wondrack
Wondrack Distributing, Inc.
529 East Kennewick Avenue
Kennewick, WA 99336-4070

RE: Cleanup Site Status of Wondrack Distributing, 1602 Rudkin Road, Yakima, Facility/Site ID # 57713524 _

Dear Mr. Wondrack:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is currently in the process of reviewing older files. Our review indicates the
last environmental report received regarding your site was a Voluntary Assessment, from Fulcrum Environmental -
Consulting, dated March 10, 2000.

Our response (via letter dated May 8, 2000) indicated no further action was necessary for the release from the two
8,000 gallon tanks. However, further action is necessary for the release from the two 500 gallon waste oil tanks.
To date, Ecology has not received any information that additional work has taken place. If that is not correct, please
submit any reports, data, or information to me at the address listed on the letterhead above.

Under the Model Toxics Control Act (MT CA), Ecology maintains a statewide database of confirmed or suspected
contaminated sites. This database is made available to the public upon request and online at
http://www.ecy.wa. gov/programs/tcp/cscs/CSCSpage HTM. The above-referenced property is included in this
database. _

Please note that inclusion in the database does not mean that Ecology has made a determination regarding the
identification of any potentially liable person(s) under the Model Toxics Control Act (administered under Chapter
173-340 WAC). ‘

It is the policy of the Department of Ecology to work cooperatively with persons to accomplish prompt and effective
site cleanups. Ecology prefers to achieve site cleanup cooperatively through independent cleanup actions (WAC 173-
340-510). Cooperating with Ecology in planning or conducting remedial actions is not an admission of guilt or
hablhty

Our records indicate you had participated in the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP).  The option to join again is still
available to you. Ecology offers technical assistance and review of work plans, assessments, and remedial actions.
Ecology can, through the VCP, determine if the entire site warrants no further action. If you have any questions
about the VCP, you are encouraged to contact Frosti Smith, CRO VCP Coordinator, at (509) 454-7841.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact me at (509) 454-7886.
Sincerely.

S ﬁﬁumf

Valerie Bound
Unit Supervisor
Toxics Cleanup Program

cc: DMD Development, LL.C




